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August 11, 1998

Nels Nelson

330 Lindley Place

Bozeman, MT 59715-4835

Dear Nels:
Sorry I’ve taken so long to write.  I have been working on the project quite a bit, and I hope it looks like it.

I think it’s working extremely well, and the way you’ve been sending me the last groups of pages made it really easy for me.

I still have a lot of work to do on formatting, as you can see.  I think now I may have too many boxed and darkened areas like I was using for the contracts.  I’ll keep them there a bit longer, because it helps me to see the related paragraphs.  

I also added a fair amount of white space. I broke several paragraphs into 2 or 3 paragraphs.  I’ll probably move them back into one after we figure them out, bit it’s a bit easier to check with the added white space.

I took a wild stab at some things.  I used the phrase “Feed and butcher in summer and winter 2 cows… etc. in numerous places.  I don’t know if that’s right or not.

I’m still really struggling with skattehemmans.  It seems like in one of Wilhelm Moberg’s books he said that only the Noble class could have title to land.  He talked a lot about the “reduktion” where the King was trying to get the land changed from the Noble class to the government, so the government could collect the taxes on it.  It sounded like the King had to ask for money from the Noble class to wage his wars, because the government couldn’t collect revenues from land or much of anything else.

I’m kind of thinking that maybe Gustav and Carlberg were of the Noble class and owned all the land and the Copperworks.  Then to get people to work in their mine, and to get revenue from the land, they allowed peasants to work on their land and pay a “tax” or “rental charge” to Gustav and Carlberg.  Does that sound right?

I still haven’t gone through Inger’s comments either, but when I do I may then send her a copy of the book to let her know where we’re at.  I’ll try to get her to do some “general” checking to see if we’re on the right track with certain concepts, rather than have her do a word by word check or translation.

I still haven’t done too much grammatical checking, and I also still need to check all the numbers against Inger’s book.  I know numbers like ½ were typically scanned in as k so there are a lot of them to change.  I see a lot of my margins are still messed up also, and I’ll have to work on that some.

I sent along a copy of my computer dictionary just for the heck of it.  I couldn’t print out the first dictionary I used for the first pass, but it had quite a few more words in it.  This dictionary isn’t too useful yet, but you may spot some errors in it where I’m translating a word wrong.  You can see how I have to make a separate entry for each spelling variation of the Swedish word.

Because it seems like it’s going so fast, I’ll try to send you a new copy every month.  My goal will be to send it out on the first Monday of every month.  Because a new word can change on any of the 500 pages, I’ll send it all each time.  I won’t bother sending the dictionary again, until it has a few thousand more words I  it.

Goodbye for now and I'm looking forward to hearing from you again soon.

Your Cousin,
Ron Dahl

